AIRPORTS COMMISSION MEETING
August 7, 2024
9:00AM

MEMBERS PRESENT: 	 Dave Wilfong - Commission Chair; Phil Landy, Greg Jones, Kyle Crandall, Jay Churchill, John Watkins, John Shedd
MEMBERS ABSENT: None
GUESTS:  	Shannon Fischer; Brian Bates, Nikki Adams, Tim Card, LCOL Ellen Maternowski; Lou Nalbone (Chautauqua Aircraft Sales), Dave Hinz (Great Lakes Flight Center)
CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at 9:02AM by Legislator and Commission Chair, Dave Wilfong. 
APROVAL OF MINUTES
The minutes of the Commission Meeting on June 5, 2024 were approved by way of motion made by Jay Churchill, second by Greg Jones.

FIRST PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR
·  None
AIRPORT MANAGERS REPORT
Financial Posture
· 2024 Revenue & Expense Budget right around 50% (JHW Up, DKK Down)
FBO Flowage
· Fuel Flowage is still down at both airports when compared to the same time last year.
Regulatory Compliance
· Part 139 Inspection completed.  Went very well.  Out of date for AEP training.  Will be happening in the next 2 weeks. Aside from that, no issues.

Grants
· Shannon reviewed grants received:
· FAA ARFF Testing Equipment
· FAA Terminal Building Renovations – Design


· Anticipated Grant:
· FAA Runway 13-31 Rehab & Lighting – Design (resolution submitted and we have been advised we will be getting this grant).


Resolutions
NYSERDA Solar Project Public Hearing from July – Defeated. Chairman Wilfong said this was a good project and a great opportunity for the airports.  He was not at the Legislative meeting so he is uncertain what took place.  
· Shannon expressed frustration with the decision as she wanted it to at least get to a Public Hearing so NYSERDA could present and to hear public comments.  
· Jay Churchill and Lou Nalbone brought up various potential safety issues including fenced in area creating a habitat for wildlife, solar glare, etc.  Shannon assured them that we have thoroughly investigated safety concerns.  In addition, a part 163 determination was given from the FAA and a solar glare study was in the works by NYSERDA.  The glare from the panels will be no more than that of the lake.  Ultimately, we would be getting paid for the feasibility study and the leased land.
· John Shedd – Is there opportunity for a de-briefing from the Legislature with regard to why it got defeated?
· Jay Churchill requested a copy of the location map be sent to all Commission members.  Shannon will forward.  
FAA Grant Awards (August) – 3. Previously discussed details of grants
Authorize Public Hearing on Office 46 (Chase Aviation) Lease Agreement at JHW (August) 
Authorize Lease Agreement on Office 46 (Chase Aviation) Lease Agreement at JHW (September) – Greg Jones inquired about a clause regarding potential change with return of EAS.  Yes, all lease agreements have a clause in them for this purpose.
Authorize Public Hearing for CAS building E Lease at JHW 
(September)
Authorize Lease Agreement with CAS at JHW – 5 years 
(October)
Authorize Public Hearing for NYS DMV 5 year Lease at JHW
(October)
Authorize Lease Agreement for NYS DMV at JHW – 5 years 
(November)

Business Development
· KJHW Hangar A (Luscombe) – Auction to be complete by end of summer – No change.  This is for the contents of the hangar, not the hangar itself. 
· KJHW Hangar C Lease – Some interest – Centric working with interested parties
· Restaurant RFP being reissued for interested parties.
· Airshow Planning Committee – still looking for members.  Ellen Maternowski would like to join.  If anyone else is interested, please speak with Shannon.
· Dunkirk Fly In Pancake Breakfast – July 14, 2024 – great turnout.  Close to 900 attendees.  

Capital projects Status 
· Approved to Purchase Lawn Tractor for KDKK – delivered April. 
· Approved to purchase ATV for KDKK – Delivered June
· Large Tractor for KJHW: anticipate August delivery.

Discussed Project status at each airport
· KJHW
· Air Service Recovery Program – in process; anticipated completion in August. Shannon gave updates on data.  
· Catchment Area Complete – Phase I
· Airline Conversations have begun - Phase II
· Public Hearing – Phase III
· JHW Environmental Assessment of On/Off Airport Obstructions – FAA Approved.  Public Hearing August 20th.  All are welcome to attend.

·  JHW Fence project 
· Phase 1 – 99.9% complete – awaiting connecting cord.
· Phase 2 – 85% complete – weather continues to be an issue with regard to hydroseeding.  Just as it becomes dry enough, it rains and causes another delay




· KDKK
· Hangar 3/9 new construction – complete and rented
Runway 06 – 24 Easement acquisition/obstruction removal – Ongoing conversations with property owners. No change.  Shannon elaborated on this more.  John Shedd inquired if we could work with T/Sheridan and have information put in their building codes guide.  This has already been implemented.  
·  Runway 15-33 Lighting upgrade/replacement – Complete.
·  Taxiway A (east) rehabilitation – 95% complete
Taxiway A (West) rehabilitation – preliminary design work in process.

Maintenance Operations
		Brian Bates, Assistant Airport Manager reviewed current ongoing activities.
· DKK/JHW – Grass Cutting.  Have had a few major breakdowns of equipment (drive wheels on one of the small mowers broke).  This caused delay in getting the front of the building cosmetically finished.  They are back up and running now so that should be completed.  
· JHW – Part 139 Inspection –best inspection he has seen in 7 years.  
· JHW – Overseeing/Coordinating Fence Project
· JHW – Regular Maintenance (toilets, doors, etc.) – Ellen mentioned the inside door not functioning properly.  A sensor has been ordered and they are awaiting the arrival to fix the issue.
· DKK – Overseeing Projects at DKK (13/31 Lighting; Taxiway A Rehab)
· DKK – State/Federal Inspection
· DKK – Hangar National Grid/Electrical Issue – this has been fixed
· Would like to give a shoutout to the maintenance crew for their quick response/efforts during Monday’s incident.
· Kyle Crandall inquired about the damage to runway pavement from Monday’s incident – about 2,000 feet affected.  Lakeshore Paving was here this morning to assess.  Can land on it but will need to mill and resurface.  
· Only 2 runway lights were damaged and 1 approach light (FAA’s responsibility).  Approach light may take up to 2 weeks to replace.  May be able to open crosswind today.  The outcome could have been much worse.  



AIRPORT OPERATIONS
	Overall everything is looking good with regard to operations.  Have seen more activity in Dunkirk with the flight school and self-serve fueling option.

LEGISLATIVE REPORT
None

CIVIL AIR PATROL
LCOL Ellen Maternowski reported on CAP.  She has many cadets and discussed the various activities they have been involved in.   She had 8 cadets go to encampment.  

SECOND PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR
None

OLD BUSINESS
· Update on Air Service Study – Phase I is complete.  Air Service Consultant is coordinating with several airlines.  There will be many pieces that will have to come together in order for it to successfully happen.  They do have an interested airline.  From a political standpoint, Dave Wilfong says conversations are going very well and there is a large community group that wants air service.  Shannon added that the study results indicate 670 daily passengers in the catchment area.  Need to work on getting the funding/politics to align. Area businesses have been contacted and confirmed they are in for seat dollars (Cummins, Chautauqua Institution, SKF).  Jay Churchill inquired about written reports from the survey company.  Shannon can inquire about that and pass along if available.  She can also ask the air service consultant to make a presentation to the Airport Commission.  

NEW BUSINESS
· If anyone still needs a badge or has questions, please reach out to Shannon.  
· Shannon introduced Nikki Adams, Administrative Aide to everyone.
· Chautauqua Aircraft Sales – currently has 4 positions open – A&P Techs, Aviation Tech, and General Manager.  Actively searching.  Shannon asked Lou to send a description of all positions so that we can post them on our website.  
· Centric Aviation is also looking for additional staffing.  
· Dave Hinz, owner of Great Lakes Flight School introduced himself and gave an overview of the school.  He recently left his fulltime job as a software engineer for Erie Insurance to run the school full time.  He is coming up on his 1 year anniversary of his 2nd location in Dunkirk.  He continues to reach out to area schools with the hope of implementing the flight school into their academic programing in some capacity.  Jamestown High School currently collaborates with the flight school.  
· Shannon thanked Dave Wilfong for his service to the Commission and the Legislature and said he will be missed.  Everyone echoed her thanks.   Dave thanked everyone and shared his recommendation for Phil Landy to take over as Chairman of the Airport Commission.


NEXT MEETING
The next Commission meeting is September 4, 2024 at 9:00am at JHW

Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 10:20AM by way of motion from Greg Jones, second by Jay Churchill.
